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UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

OFFICE OF ELEMENTARY AND SECONDARY EDUCATION

October 20, 2003

The Honorable Nancy Grasmick

State Superintendent

Maryland State Department of Education

200 West Baltimore Street

Baltimore, Maryland 21201

Dear Superintendent Grasmick:

I am pleased to inform you that based on the information you provided us in your letter of April 29, 2003 Maryland’s accountability plan is fully approved.  I appreciate Maryland’s efforts to meet the Title I requirements and your cooperation during the entire peer review process.    

If, over time, Maryland makes changes to the accountability plan that has been approved, you must submit information about those changes to the Department for approval, as required by section 1111(f)(2) of Title I.  Approval of Maryland’s accountability plan is not also an approval of Maryland’s standards and assessment system.  As Maryland compiles the information related to changes in its standards and assessments to meet requirements under the No Child Left Behind Act of 2001, Maryland must submit information about those changes to the Department for peer review through the standards and assessment process.   

Please also be aware that approval of Maryland’s accountability plan for Title I does not indicate that the plan complies with Federal civil rights requirements, including Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act, and requirements under the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act.

Thank you for your hard work in accomplishing this important milestone in implementing the No Child Left Behind Act.  We look forward to working with you as you ensure that no child is left behind.

Sincerely,

Ronald J. Tomalis

Acting Assistant Secretary

